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Comii~ission~r Robert Redlich
Independent aroad-based Anti-Corruption Coi~r~mission
GPO Box 24234
Melbourne Vic 3001

Dear Co~~~missioner Redlich QC,

OFEica of the ae~c~ty Cot~rnissicct~r
Victoria Police C.e::ire
637 Flincicrs Sire~~
Dcn:~:lancis VicEc~ria 3008 A,usfralia

Telephone :-
Fresimile +

IBAC Report concerning Victoria Police handling of Human Source code name 3838

refer to my previous letter- dated 27 Septei»ber 2013 within which I advised fihat the Victoria Police
Kellar» Report Review Panel determined that no breaches of discipline were found to have been
com«~itted by Victoria Police ~1~ei»bers (who wire iii m~nag~ment roles in tf~e Source DeveloE~m~nt
Unit (SDU)) as a result of the ~Z~afiters raised iii the Kellar» Report.

Further to this, I vrish to advise that further to the total of 14 Victoria Police i»embers considered as
part of the K~Ilam Re{~ort Revi~~v Panel, a total of .our additior~~l Victoria Police mei7~bers
referenced in the K~Ilai~i Report remain as serving i»ei~~bers. All others have exified ~lh~
organisation. All save oi~e of fihese r7~ei»b~r-s have progressed iii their c~re~rs fio atfiaii~ higher ~jolice
r~i~ks, such increase in status requiring a probity check to b~ conducted. The rer~~aining r~~er~~ber has
progressed in rank froi7~ Detective Senior Coi~st~ble ~o Leading Senior Constable. I note that i~oiie
of these mei»b~rs were direct r~ianagers of the SDU.

Given a!I the above, ai d for the reasons previously outlined in nay letter of 27 S~ptemf~er 2018 ai d
previous correspondence, includi~~g the passage of time; tf~ey hold positions of responsibility end
over a period of years their conduct his not presei~fied airy issues of nega~:ive concern, i~t i~ i~ot
intended that a~~y further action will hp taken iii relation fio tf~ese matters.

Should you have any fiurtl~~r related queries, ~~I~ase coi~taci me on (03)

Yours sincerely

Sh ~~e afitcn
Deputy Commissioner
Z7 October 2018
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